April SDMC Meeting 4/12/2023
Members in attendance 
Dr. Linares: Principal
Coach Harris: gym teacher 
Nurse Babb: Nurse
Jaime Moretti: assistant principal 
Jessica Fuentes: community guest

Agenda: Attached

Meeting 
-Dr. Linares started with talking about the survey. 
-He moved on to the budget update. Shared highlights.  We will have to shave some. “Saving instruction first, students first. No one is getting fired; no one is losing their job. We will prioritize jobs. There will be more budget meetings coming.” 
-Dr. Linares then updated Safety and Security. He addressed Family Dollar problems. Nurse Babb mentioned that she thinks she’s seen parents helping there. 
We will continue to do the following to address issues: Dr. Linares and admin will go over in golf court and move them from Family Dollar back to school. We do this at least three times a week. We have done several safety meetings which included police agencies. HPD and constables were included. We discussed communication routines to streamline safety issues. 
Visitor, Jessica, mentioned there has been coverage and is glad that something is being done.
We have also done community safety walks to explain some safe routines like telling parents not to drop students off at Family Dollar. We have established a working relationship with the Family Dollar as a community stakeholder. They have added a mobile surveillance trailer there. Szydzik, one of our teachers, gets credit for calling and getting some signs and crosswalks put in. We also added a parking lot assistant to help us with keeping the lots safe. He has been instrumental to safety increases. We have also been using PTO teachers. Next year we will have automatic gates which you can only get in with a badge. 
Coach Harris mentioned how this would help with athletics. 
Dr. Linares mentioned how we can give permissions and more control this way over who gets in. This will be along with how to modify the parent drop off and pick up. 
-Dr. Linares then went to staff intentions survey. He wants to come up with a new survey that is campus based that will come out May 1st to give us a better idea of who will be here next year. We are in good shape with how responsive people have been for new personnel. 

· Dr. Linares then gave the room time for questions or comments. 
Nurse Babb wondered if we should be more mindful of making sure that teachers get updated registrations for cars. 
Dr. Linares said he will check on it and update us on next SDMC meeting. 
· Jessica Fuentes mentioned how she is visiting many Northside schools to hear what is happening on the community level. Avenue CDC is who she works for, and she mentioned that Houston MSTC has been a great partner in the past. She asked for clarity about Nurse Babb’s question and the clarity was provided. 
· Dr. Linares than asked the rest of the committee if we have any more questions.
Dr. Linares than discussed some agenda issues for the next meeting (such as the master schedule) and thanked us for coming. 


